
  

 

Denmark grant additionally USD 11 million for  

explosive threat mitigation in liberated areas of Iraq 

 
Baghdad, 26 March 2019 – The United Nations Mine Action Service (UNMAS) in Iraq welcomes 

an additional contribution of DKK 73 million (over USD 11 million) from the Government of 

Denmark to mitigate the threat posed by explosive hazards and enable stabilization efforts in 

liberated areas of Iraq. The scale, scope, and complexity of explosive hazard contamination in 

liberated areas is substantial, and far exceeds the existing national resources to clear them.  

This multi-year contribution (2019 to 2021) from the Government of Denmark is critical to the 

continuation of operations and brings the total Danish support for UNMAS work in Iraq to DKK 

165,500,000 (approximately USD 26 million). Through strategic partnerships and engagement of 

both internal and external stakeholders, and in support of the Government of Iraq and the United 

Nations Development Programme (UNDP), UNMAS has so far cleared over 1,400 critical 

infrastructure sites. These include bridges, water treatment and power plants, hospitals and 

schools. All littered with explosive hazards following the defeat of ISIL.  

With this contribution from Denmark, UNMAS will be able to better support the safe, orderly, 

voluntary and dignified return of displaced communities through explosive hazard management, 

risk education, and capacity enhancement initiatives in support of the Iraqi government. 

Danish Minister for Foreign Affairs Mr. Anders Samuelsen underlined the importance of explosive 

threat mitigation for the return of IDPs: “We are painfully aware that the return of internally 

displaced persons to some kind of normal life is not possible as long as explosive hazards threaten 

their life and safety. That is why UNMAS’ work remains so critical.”   

 “Explosive hazards are found everywhere: in infrastructure, schools, hospitals, homes and under 

bridges. They are mixed with the rubble, and are found in rural and urban areas, sometimes 

visible, but often hidden, waiting for potential victims. They must all be cleared before communities 

are safe,” said Mr. Pehr Lodhammar, Senior Programme Manager of UNMAS in Iraq.  

“UNMAS has been in Iraq for just over three years, and we still have a long way to go. We are 

very grateful for this generous contribution from Denmark that will allow us to continue our work 

in explosive hazard management and simultaneously save lives in the process,” added Mr. 

Lodhammar. 
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